
 

 

We would like to humbly acknowledge that we are learning, unlearning and relearning on the unceded, un-surrendered, and       

traditional territories of the xʷməθkʷəy̓əm|Musqueam, Sḵwxwú7mesh|Squamish & səlilwətaɬ |Tsleil-Waututh Nations.  With this 

acknowledgement comes the commitment to engage in ongoing acts of reconciliation.  
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INSIDE THIS ISSUE Dates to Remember in December and January    
Friday, December 16   ...Last day of school before     

         Winter Break 

Monday, December 19- 

          Monday, January 2  ...Winter Break 

Tuesday, January 3   ...School Reopens after Winter 

         Break  

REPORTING STUDENT ABSENCES 

If your child is sick and unable to attend 

school, please report your child’s absence: 

Call 604-713-5159 school code 59# 

or  

nigattendance@vsb.bc.ca 
 

Report your child’s first and last name, division 

number, and teacher’s name. It is important that 

you do call this number, even if you have sent a 

message to your child’s teacher via e-mail. This 

will let the office know your child is absent so 

that we know they are safe at home. Teachers do 

not necessarily check their e-mail or they may be 

away themselves and we would not have access 

to the information. Thank you. 

 
     Principal: Angela Hughes 

      Director of Instruction: Janis Meyers 
School Trustee: Suzie Mah    
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As we get ready for the winter break, I would like to thank families 

for your support during the first term of this school year. The 

Nightingale community has been so welcoming and we are now 

also settling into some routines and activities that we had not been 

able to do since the onset of the pandemic. It was great to see so 

many parents out at the coffee morning last week and we thank 

you for your support of the 

Coffee Morning Market! 

 

On behalf of the staff 

at Nightingale, I wish          

everyone a safe, healthy, 

and happy holiday season and 

we will see you all again on Tuesday,     

January 3, 2023. 

 

There are many winter holidays and        

recognitions in December, including, but 

not limited to Hanukkah, Christmas, 

winter solstice, Thithikopowipisim, and 

Kwanzaa. Happy Holidays to those who 

celebrate! 
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At Nightingale we love our school! 

 

 

 

As a reminder, the Rise Up Hawks Direct Drive is in full 

swing. If you are able, please make a donation to help 

our school continue to offer our children the resources 

and extra opportunities they deserve. The ‘Rise Up 

Hawks’ campaign is running now through until January 

31 with a goal of raising $8,000 for the school. You can 

make your gift today at this link.  

The next PAC meeting is on        

January 19th at 7:00 p.m. via 

Zoom. We hope you can join us! 

Thanks, Graham and Greg 

PAC co-chairs. 

Kindergarten priority registration ends on January 31. 

We continue to accept applications until this date. If 

you apply after January 31 your application would not 

be included in the draw if we have more applicants 

than kindergarten spaces. Please let any of your neighbours know that they may apply, if their child was 

born in 2018. The registration process will have two steps: 

 Step 1: Complete the online registration at vsbapplynow.vsb.bc.ca—print out the completed registration form 

 Step 2: Phone the school to make an appointment to bring in your documents (604-713-5290). At the time of your 

appointment, bring the completed registration form along with the required documents to your catchment school. 

Thank you. 

Supporting documents needed: 

Proof of residence in Vancouver  

Child’s birth certificate 

Immigration documentation (if applicable) 

Immunization records 

Court orders/documents (if applicable) 
NOTE: The registration process is not complete until you have completed both steps in the process. Priority registration for in-catchment students 

ends on January 31st. If we have more applications for kindergarten than we have available spaces, a draw will be held. If your child is placed on a 

waitlist, the district will place you in a nearby school until a space might become available at Nightingale Elementary. 

 

As some of you may know, Ms. Lockey  will be 

taking a leave of absence from January to June. 

She is off on a big adventure touring the United 

States. We hope she has a wonderful time! In the 

new year, Division 10 will be welcoming a new 

teacher, Ms. Emma Crimp, to the classroom. 

In other staffing news, we want to wish one of 

our supervision aides all the best. Ms. Hitomi Lee 

will be moving on to another school in January. 

Please join me in welcoming Ms. Rashitha Shetty 

to Nightingale. She will be starting here as a               

permanent supervision aide on January 3. 

Staffing Update 

https://vsb.schoolcashonline.com/Fee/Details/1869/196/false/true?fundDestination=E-Florence%20Nightingale%20PAC
https://vsb.schoolcashonline.com/Fee/Details/1869/196/false/true?fundDestination=E-Florence%20Nightingale%20PAC
https://vsbapplynow.vsb.bc.ca/


 

 

As you are aware, the government announced that they 

were distributing funds to school districts to help        

support families during these times of high costs of     

living. The school developed a plan after consulting with 

staff and parents. Over the past two weeks we have            

distributed gift cards to families that reached out. We 

were also fortunate to have other grocery gift cards    

donated by C.L.I.C.K (Contributing to Lives of Inner City 

Kids). These were distributed at the same time as the 

family affordability gift cards.  

We do still have funds available to help families. Please 

reach out to the office if you think it would be helpful to 

receive a gift card for groceries and/or clothing for your 

child and this can be arranged for some time in the new 

year. 

Some of the funds are also available to support all        

families, in enriching the lives of children in the school by 

booking whole-school cultural events, performances, or 

presentations. In the new year, staff will be looking to 

book a couple of these events. Remaining money out of 

this fund will be put towards reducing field trip costs for 

all families. 

Family Affordability Plan 
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At Nightingale we love our school! 

A big thank you goes out to Mr. Bonnell for entering the students 

in the Canadian Music Class Challenge again this year. The children 

really enjoyed practicing and are excited to see the video of their 

submissions.  Click the links to see their                 

performances: 

Somehow, Someway 

Little Spruce 

Listed below are some of the                

observances, holidays, celebrations and 

notable dates in the remainder of      

December and January. I extend my 

apologies if I missed an observance that 

your family recognizes, please do let us 

know! This addition to the newsletter is 

intended to be inclusive and we           

welcome any and all additions. If you 

would like your family observances or 

celebrations to be acknowledged, please 

e-mail Angela Hughes and they can be 

added to the newsletters. 

December 18—Hannukah /Chanukah 

begins at  sundown and ends the      

evening of December 26 

December 21—Winter Solstice 

December 25—Christmas Day (Christian) 

December 26—Kwanzaa (African     

American/Canadian) and Boxing Day 

(Canada) 

December 31—New Year’s Eve (Canada) 

and Omisoka (Japan) 

January 1—New Year’s Day (many     

western countries) and                         

Shogatsu / Gantan-sai (Japan) 

January 6—Bodhi Day (Buddhist) 

January 22—Lunar New Year (many 

countries) 

Diversity Calendar 

Canadian Music Class Challenge 
 

Visit the Nightingale 

website for other 

school and VSB news.  

Please note that all 

VSB school websites are not going to 

be updated until mid-January due to a 

change in website software. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=AkkK50AK19w&feature=youtu.be
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=dGt52F5uzNw&feature=youtu.be
mailto:aahughes@vsb.bc.ca
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Hanukkah
https://www.chabad.org/holidays/chanukah/article_cdo/aid/5311268/jewish/Chanukah-or-Hanukkah-Which-Spelling-Is-Correct.htm
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Winter_solstice
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Christmas
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Kwanzaa
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Boxing_Day
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/New_Year%27s_Eve
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/%C5%8Cmisoka
https://www.japan-guide.com/e/e2064.html
https://www.learnreligions.com/bodhi-day-449913
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Lunar_New_Year
https://www.vsb.bc.ca/schools/florence-nightingale/Pages/default.aspx
https://www.vsb.bc.ca/schools/florence-nightingale/Pages/default.aspx
https://www.vsb.bc.ca/schools/florence-nightingale/Pages/default.aspx
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At Nightingale we love our school! 

We would like to introduce you to this term’s Nightingale Student 

Council (NSC).  The Student Council takes leadership in the school 

community by representing their classmates. They take their ideas 

and work collaboratively to bring spirit and make a difference in our 

school community. They always welcome your ideas, so kindly let 

them know! Voices from your Student Council as to why they joined 

and how they will make a difference in our school: 

 

Kaedyn in Grade 7 in Mr. Hartwick’s class: “I care about the school 

community. I want to have a safe school and a positive influence on 

the students.  I want to be a good role model for younger students 

where we are all kind and respectful.” 

 

Naomi in Grade 7 in Mr. Harwick’s class: “I wanted to act as a good 

role model to younger students and help them understand that I was 

a kid once too and we’re just here to help.  I have helped lots of kids 

with problem solving and in my opinion, kindness is the thing we 

need more of in this world.” 

 

Eli in Grade 6 in Ms. Tufts class: “I can contribute great ideas for school theme days.  I think I can make a difference by helping with 

school-wide assemblies.”  

 

Isla in Grade 6 in Ms. Tufts class: “I love organizing things for the school.  I think that I will make a difference in the school by rais-

ing school spirit.” 

 

Adrienne in Grade 5 in Ms. Wong’s class: “I wanted to help out my school with announcements and setting up important events.  I 

will make a difference with my organizational skills, and I have a pretty good attitude towards the school.” 

 

XL in Grade 5 in Ms. Wong’s class: “I wanted to take part in organizing school events.  I will make a difference by telling my friends 

and peers about events and spirit days.” 

 

Yara  in Grade 5 in Mr. Yuen’s class: “I love helping and doing things to support the school.  I will make a difference by trying to 

help, as much as I can.  Also, by working with other people in Student Council.” 

 

Felix in Grade 5 in Mr. Yuen’s class: “I really wanted to help the school community. I think that I will make a difference by having 

more students’ opinions and ideas.” 

Thank you student council! 
Also, thank you to Ms. Wong and Ms. Stanke who sponsor the student council. 

Nightingale Student Council 
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                                At Nightingale we love our school! 

I would like to do one last call 

out for parent crossing guard 

volunteers. If you are able to    

consistently volunteer some 

time to help out with this safety initiative, please 

contact Paul at pauljslakov@gmail.com. 

We are hoping to start the training with the VPD 

early in January. While we don’t yet have 

enough volunteers for daily crossing guards, we 

are still going ahead on a part-time basis. The 

more   parent volunteers we have, the 

more patrols we can accommodate. 

Thank you! 

Parent Crossing Guards 

You may be aware that the Vancouver School District partners with the  

Burnaby School District to offer a 6-month Education Assistant program.   

Details for the next Education Assistant cohort beginning in January can be 

found here: 

Burnaby Education Assistant Program Information 

The program is still accepting applications for the cohort 

that starts in January, 2023. This 6-month program     

includes two practicums. If any parent or community members are             

interested, please click on the above link for further details. 

Education Assistant Program Information 

On very snowy days, by 7:00 am, 

the VSB will post information 

about snow closure on its     

website at www.vsb.bc.ca and 

will inform local media stations, 

including: 

CKNW (980 AM), CIVB(1470 AM)

CBC (690 AM, 105.7 FM) 

CFHG (96.1 FM), CKWX (1130 

AM) 

BCTV/Global (Cable channel 11)

CITY TV (Cable channel 13) 

School Closure Due  

to Snow 

As you are aware, we had quite a snowfall in late November that has 

only just melted on our school grounds. I wanted to pass along             

information about snow clearing on and around the school grounds. The 

Vancouver School Board has a grounds crew that clear sidewalks around 

the school and parking lots for those schools that have them. We do not 

have one grounds crew dedicated to each site and so the sidewalks are 

done as soon as is possible. In early November, priority shoveling and 

salting on the grounds is determined. Nightingale has one 

building engineer who is responsible for shoveling and salting 

walkways in the following priority: 

• Accessibility (for wheelchairs, etc) 

• Stairways and walkways to the main entrance 

• Other walkways and entrances as prioritized in consultation with the 

principal 

Once the shoveling is finished, then we apply the salt. Schools are not        

provided with salt to salt the whole grounds (play areas) , nor are        

building engineers expected to shovel the whole grounds. If there are 

dangerous areas that pop up with freezing snow, we can close those    

areas off to student use as necessary.  Please note that, after a heavy 

snowfall, the priority snow clearing areas that we ask you to use at 

Nightingale are the Main stairway and entrance on Guelph, the entrance 

to the before/after school care, and the two entrances off 12th avenue. 

Thank you! 

Snow Clearing on and Around School Grounds 

mailto:pauljslakov@gmail.com
Burnaby%20Education%20Assistant%20Program%20Information
http://www.vsb.bc.ca


 

 

     Snowy Day at Nightingale 

Nightingale News              Page 7 



 

 

 Winter Stations  
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On December 12, the primary classes spent a fun day visiting one another’s 

classrooms to do a variety of winter activities. A fun day was had by all! 
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Silhouettes by Division 11 Kindergarten 
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Owl Stories  

and Art 

By Division 5 
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